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No.F(E)I/2011/ AL-28/26 New Delhi, dated 14.02.2012. 

The General Managers, 
All Indian railways etc. 
(as per standard mailing list) 

Sub: Travelling allowance rules - Journey on Transfer/Retirement. 

**** 
In terms of Board's letter No.E(W)2004 PS 5-9/1 dated 01.08.2011, 

personal effects up to the specified weight limits and/or conveyance up to 
the prescribed scale/rates as prescribed under Board's letter No. E(W)2004 
PS 5-9/1 dated 17.06.2009 were permitted to be transported by road on 
reimbursement basis in lieu of Kit Pass to the place of posting on 
transfer/place of settlement after retirement. The reimbursement on account 
of transportation of personal effects/conveyance was to be regulated as 
prescribed in Board's letter of even number dated 01.09.2011. 

2. In terms of para II of the said letter, if transportation of personal 
effects is made by road between places connected by rail, reimbursement of 
actual expenditure by road limited to presumptive railway freight would be 
admissible. 

3. However, doubts have been raised by one of the railways regarding 
methodology to be followed in calculating presumptive railway freight. The 
matter has been examined in Board's office and it has been decided that 
rates per km for transport by road as prescribed in Board's letter No 
F(E)I/2008/AL-28/15 dated 29.12.2010 would be applicable to transportation 
of personal effects made by road between places connected by rail also. 
Therefore, there would no longer be any distinction in rates of transportation 
of personal effects by road between places connected by rail or not 
connected by rail. 

4. Accordingly, in partial modification of Board's letter of even number 
dated 1.9.2011, para II of the said letter may be mOdifiecJ to read as under: 
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